EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, May 12, 2014
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Lacey London, Mike Kelly, Derek Tucci, Joe Thompson,  Gary Emslie, Lance Gatter, Doug Blair, Eric McCurdy, Shannon Brotherton (for Bob Dowding), George Crowder

Tom & Marilyn – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Traci Huffer (Metro Tennis) 

1. Introduction of Guests:  None


2. Approval of Monday, April 14, 2014 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.   


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 53,867.62



Savings:
$ 26,420.28

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #18228 through #18233 for a total of $4,963.87
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy, Eric McCurdy
a. No recent meeting.  
b. Pat is heading up a committee to discuss the national tournament committee and they get together on Friday for the first time.
c. WIAA and WOA are in negotiation about the RTO program. This will continue after the first meeting that did not make much progress.  WIAA would like to enhance the program with accountability procedures.  
d. Communication and relationships with local associations is critical and the district needs to continue to focus those qualities.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Lacey London


7. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

i. Player Ejections - 14

ii. Coach Ejections – 4

iii. Ineligible Player –2

iv. Out of Season – 1

v. Parent Arrested - 1


8. League Reports 

a. Metro – Metro and Kingco held a meeting last week to review all the sports for the next cycle and the allocations for that period.  They are looking at putting together a retreat for the Metro ADs to develop schedules and policies as well as increasing communication.  There will be two new ADs next year, from Prep and Lakeside.

b. Kingco – Surprise announcement recently that Stark Porter will not be back next year at Liberty.  This will be a loss for the league.  There will be a lot of new ADs in the league and will require some real mentoring by other members.  Kingco is working to try to develop a relationship in track and cross country, and possibly swimming with WESCO.  Sammamish and Liberty will compete with District 3 over the next two year cycle and they have been very helpful and generous.  George complimented District 1 on the relationship our 2As have had with them the last cycle.

c. Emerald City – Finalized a Bi-District agreement with District 1 for the next two year cycle.  This also opened up some great relationships for tennis and cross country cooperative scheduling opportunities.  Gary Emslie is retiring from Bush.

d. SeaTac 2B/1B – Most of the 2B league will be joining the 1B league next year.  Auburn Adventist, Crosspoint, and Seattle Lutheran will join next year.  Tom explained to the board that he met last week with the 1B SeaTac League to talk to them about the football decision the league had made to take their allocations rather than competing in the tri/quad district format.  The other districts have indicated that they would only continue the tri-district agreement if districts participated in all sports.  Tom indicated that he (and the Sea-King District) can support the league either as a member of the tri-district or if they decide not to participate; but he cannot support them picking and choosing which sports they want to participate in based on strength of teams.  The league meets again next week to determine how they will proceed.  His purpose was to make sure that the non-football schools in the league understand the ramifications of the league decision to not compete in tri/quad districts in football.

e. Middle School –  No Report


9. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson
a. Pat forwarded a concern to Joe about some Kingco Baseball concerns.  Joe contacted Leslie about that and has not yet had a response.  The recommendation is to have a meeting with the association to resolve these issues.  
b. Joe is willing to have ADs contact him about concerns related to officiating and he will help walk through those issues.
c. Pat reported that he attended the PNBOA end of the year banquet and was very impressed with the way the organization is run and the way they honor their members.
10. Spring Rep. Assembly Review.  Marilyn handed out a report of the amendments that passed the rep assembly this year.


11. Presentation of 2014-2015 Sea-King Budget.  

a. Marilyn handed out a preliminary budget report for the board to review and discuss.  The board will vote on this at the June Meeting.
b. Lance requested that district money be set aside in the budget to allow leagues to request funds to hold an event to develop sportsmanship.  He would propose setting aside $2000 (up to $500 per league) for this purpose.  Board members should go back to their leagues to discuss whether to add this to the budget.
c. Marilyn should come back and report to the board on possible increases to the eligibility chair stipend of Standard cost of living, 1% above that and 2% above that.


12. Review Sea-King Documents

a. Lance, Pat, Derek, and Tom met to go over the Constitution/By-Laws.  The only recommendation was to editorially change the formatting of Article 1 of the Rules and Regulations.  The purpose is to logically lay out how the budget and excess and reimbursement funds are distributed.  
b. The recommendation in section 3D for distribution of excess funds should say that funds will be distributed on a per student basis to those classifications that produced net income to the district.  The proposed change to Article 1, Section 3d would read, “Excess Funds: At the discretion of the Executive Board, Excess Funds beyond the projected carryover shall be distributed to the member leagues on a per student basis to those classifications producing a net income to the District in the previous school year.”
c. The board needs to determine the procedure for distributing the WIAA State Travel Reimbursement Funds.  This year the board voted to hold those funds until next fall to make sure that we made it through the fiscal year.


13. Selection of 2014-2015 Basketball Sites.  No Report.

14. Delegates to 2014-2015 Spring Rep Assembly.  The Emerald City League and the SeaTac League need to select representatives and report that back at our June Meeting.

15. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Status.  No Report.

16. Nominations for WIAA Hall of Fame.  Tom suggested that schools nominate athletes and coaches to the WIAA Hall of Fame.  Many schools already have their own H of F, so there should be a pool of athletes and coaches.  Get those in now for next year’s ceremony.
17. Election of 2014-2015 Executive Board President and President-Elect.   Derek will be the President next year.  M/S/P Lance Gatter to be President-Elect.
a. Members should go back to their leagues to see if there are any principals who would like to serve on the District Board next year.


18. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence –  

B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

19 Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, June 2,  2014, 2013-3:30PM
A. Approval of 2014-2015 Sea-King Budget

B. Mileage Reimbursement for 2013-2014 Executive Board Meetings

C. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report

20 The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:50 PM.


21 Next meeting on WEDNESDAY, June 4.
